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By the time this newsletter is published, 
Terry Stott will be waking up without an 
alarm clock and casually enjoying her 
morning coffee. 

After 28+ years of dedicated service to 
Hospice of Spokane, Terry retired from 
Hospice of Spokane this past August. She 
served more than 27 of those years as 
Director of Nursing Services.

“When I first came to Hospice of 
Spokane, we were serving around 45 patients a day,” Terry reminisced. 
“We wore pagers and relied on pay phones to call the office, and we 
did paper charting after patient visits. Today, we are serving close to 
300 patients a day, we have cell phones for ease of communication, 
and we use electronic records and laptops for charting.”

What hasn’t changed is the caliber of team members who are 
providing hospice care. When asked what it takes to be a hospice 
nurse, Terry was quick to reply, “You have to know how to listen and 
be present for your patients and their families, you have to have a 
sense of humor, and you must have a passion for the work.”

Terry came from a family of nurses. “My grandmother and mother 
had both been nurses, and I chose that same pathway,” said Terry. 
After two years at WSU and remaining a loyal “Coug” to this day, 
she transferred to the Intercollegiate School of Nursing where she 
completed her degree.

Terry has had a distinguished nursing career. Her first nursing position 
was in the acute care psych ward at Sacred Heart Hospital, where she 
worked for two years. Her husband’s job had taken her to Ellensburg 
for a couple of years, where they had their daughter, Elizabeth.  

Continued on pg 6

“The most basic and 

powerful way to 

connect to another 

person is to listen. 

Just listen. Perhaps 

the most important 

thing we ever give 

each other is our 

attention…” 

–Rachel Naomi Remen

Terry Stott

Director of Nursing Services 
Terry Stott Retires



2

MESSAGE FROM THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Keeping Perspective
THE JOURNEY is a publication 
of Hospice of Spokane, located 
in Spokane, Washington. 
Hospice of Spokane is northeast 
Washington’s long-standing 
nonprofit hospice, providing 
care and support to terminally-ill 
patients and their families since 
1977. Patient-centered care is 
provided by interdisciplinary 
teams comprised of physicians, 
nurses, social workers, nurse 
aides, volunteers, chaplains, 
bereavement counselors and 
other professionals.

Hospice of Spokane
121 South Arthur
PO Box 2215
Spokane, WA 99210
Phone: 509-456-0438
Toll free: 888-459-0438
Fax: 509-458-0359
info@hospiceofspokane.org
www.hospiceofspokane.org

HOSPICE OF SPOKANE 2023
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Officers
Robert Hawley – Chair
Rochelle Crollard – Vice Chair
Ken Fry – Treasurer
Mike Payne, JD – Secretary

Members
Scott Baumgartner, MD
Joyce May Cameron
Carol Hunter, JD
Brett Larsen – Immediate Past 
Chair
Adriane Leithauser
Mike Lopez, BSN
George Novan, MD
Larry Swartz

Emeritus
Johnny Cox, PhD

Our patients and families teach 
us so much: the importance of 
gratitude, grace and perspective. 
Working with patients and families 
who are experiencing terminal 
illness has a way of reminding us of 
what’s important.
 
As an organization, we’ve had 
to stay focused on what’s most 
important as we’ve experienced 
the challenges of the pandemic 
and the inflation and workforce 
issues that followed. Sustaining 
two hospice houses became harder 
and harder for us to do, leading to 

the necessary decision to close and sell the North House. This has 
been difficult for our Board, team members, volunteers, donors and 
community members. No one wanted to see this happen.

Many of you have been aware of this decision for some time, 
and for some of you, this may be the first you’ve heard of it. The 
staffing challenges, increased operational costs and increased 
Medicare scrutiny made for the necessary decision to close the 
North House, but knowing it was necessary didn’t make it any 
easier. We are reminded that the mission has to be our focus.   
Dr. Johnny Cox, (our Board Member Emeritus) has reminded us, 
“Don’t let a ministry within the organization, compromise our 
mission.”  Cornering the market on “where” patients die was 
never our goal. It will always be about the “how”— providing 
care with compassion, dignity and respect in whatever setting the 
patient calls home.

Our founders came together in 1976 in an effort to create 
an organization that would support patients and families 
experiencing terminal illness in our community. We were 
primarily a volunteer operation at the time because there was no 
reimbursement for services, until 1983. We can be so proud of 
our humble beginnings and of the clear mission that our founders 
set before us. We will stay true to this mission, for the sake of our 
community and the lives of our community members. 
 

Gina Drummond, RN, MSN
Chief Executive Officer
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Carol Hunter, a 
beloved Board 
member of the 
past seven years, 
has truly been 
an inspiration 
to us and a 
blessing to our 
organization and 
our community.  

Carol has 
her own law 
practice, Hunter 
Elder Law, and has practiced in the community 
of Spokane for over three decades. She is a fierce 
advocate for her clients and has certainly been 
a fierce advocate for our organization. Getting 
the word out is important, and Carol took this 
on as her responsibility as a Board member.  Her 
clients are educated about their options at end 
of life. She shares with others the good news that 
help is available and has ushered many towards 
Hospice when this care was needed. She has 
always recognized the value of hospice, not only 
for the patient, but for the entire family.  

As a leader in the Bloomsday Association for 
many years, Carol created yet another way for us 
to get the word out and to share the message of 

Hospice of Spokane. We were chosen to speak 
before the race kicked off a few years back, and 
we encouraged everyone to “begin with the end 
in mind” as they began their race!  

When Carol isn’t working or supporting nonprofit 
organizations in our community, she spends time 
with her husband David Heath and son Miles.  
David and Miles have supported Hospice of 
Spokane over the years as well. David was a Board 
member for us for six years before Carol came on 
board. In 2020, Carol experienced the beauty of 
Hospice care and Hospice of Spokane when her 
brother, Amos, died of cancer. That experience 
made Carol even more grateful for the important 
work of Hospice. Supporting the community and 
the organizations that support it is important to this 
family, and we will be forever grateful.  

Our Gratitude to Board of Trustee Carol Hunter

“In my role as Trustee, and in my 
personal life, I have seen firsthand 
how Hospice of Spokane is the 
perfect combination of unmatched 
professional care, and truly 
compassionate heartfelt service.  
Hospice is proof that endings can  
be beautiful, too.”

— Carol Hunter

Our Mission
Hospice of Spokane embraces its role as a model for excellence in end-of-life care.  
We are a nonprofit, nondenominational, community-based organization that:

	 • Affirms life and intends to neither hasten nor prolong death
	 • Honors the dignity of the terminally ill
	 • Strives to alleviate suffering – physical, emotional, social and spiritual
	 • Provides comprehensive hospice care and services
	 • Educates the community about hospice services and end-of-life issues
	 • Offers bereavement counseling services and support
	 • Embraces all cultures

Carol Hunter with son Miles and 
husband David Heath.
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We are often asked to do presentations for our 
long-term care facilities, hospitals, educational 
settings, and other organizations throughout our 
community. Sometimes the request is very specific 
regarding desired content but most of the time, the 
request is for “Hospice 101.” The broad overview 
of what hospice provides and the difference 
hospice can make is generally what organizations 
are most interested in learning. It’s good to remind 
our community members from time to time what 
that entails. Here are a few of the basics about 
hospice care:

•	Hospice is for anyone of any age who is 
experiencing terminal illness and is no longer 
pursuing active treatment. 

•	The focus of our care is on comfort. Our goal is 
to maximize the quality of life that an individual 
has for as long as that’s possible. 

•	Our goal also, is to support the family and 
provide the education and guidance necessary 
for them to feel comfortable providing care to 
their loved one. 

•	We serve patients in all types of settings 
including their home, the home of a friend or 
family member, the hospital, long-term care 
facility and at the Hospice House. 

•	We serve patients with any end stage disease 
process which can include end stage lung 
disease, end stage cardiac disease, end 
stage liver or kidney disease as well as 
neurodegenerative disorders. We also serve 
many patients with an end stage cancer 
diagnosis. There are also many patients who 
are admitted because they are declining 
overall, losing weight, falling, and are perhaps 
experiencing recurrent infections, etc.  

•	Hospice of Spokane also serves infants and 
children with a terminal illness and some of 
these children have been born with congenital 
anomalies.  

•	Our focus for every patient we serve is on care, 
not cure. Our job is to help the patient and 
family achieve as much comfort, as much dignity 
and as much peace as they can possibly have. 

•	Our care is provided by a multi-disciplinary 
team comprised of physicians, nurses, nurse 
practitioner, social workers, nurse aides, as well 
as chaplains and volunteers. We also utilize PT, 
OT and Speech Therapy when that’s needed.

The patient and family are the unit of care. This is 
their journey. Our job is to help them achieve the 
best quality of life possible, for as long as that’s 
possible, and to be prepared for every step along 
the way. 

Thank you for all the ways you support our 
organization and thank you for sharing the 
message of Hospice of Spokane. We want 
everyone to know that help is available, when 
comfort and compassion are what’s needed most.    

If you would like to learn more about hospice care, 
please contact our Development and Outreach 
Team at 509/456-0438 or email  
info@hospiceofspokane.org

Hospice 101 – The Basics of Hospice Care
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On August 4th, 130 
golfers came out to 
support Hospice of 
Spokane in our annual 
“Scramble for Hospice” 
fundraiser. This was our 
22nd year and it was 
a banner event, raising 
over $50,000 to help 
provide care and support 
to those we serve. 

It was beautiful weather 
and a fun day at 
Indian Canyon Golf 
Course. Those who 
have played with us 

before know that skill is only a part of winning this 
competition. As part of our fundraising event, we 
sell Compassion Cards that provide the golfer with 
four “cheats” per card: Throw the ball, kick the 
ball, and take a mulligan. For the men, they could 
choose a hole to tee off from the women’s tee box. 
For the women, they got one extra throw, kick or 
mulligan. We also sold string for $5/foot. With the 
string, golfers could move their ball the length of 
the string that much closer to the hole and save a 
stroke or two. These fundraising gimmicks provided 
a bit of help to our winning team scores of 39 for 
the men’s team, 43 for the mixed team and 49 for 
the women’s team. They also added to the day’s fun 
and additional fundraising opportunities. This, along 
with a Silent Auction and Golden Ticket Raffle made 
for a very successful event.

THANK YOU to all our generous sponsors who 
made the event possible, to our many volunteers 
who helped out in a multitude of ways, and to 
our golfers who joined us on the course. We are 
grateful to our community who show up to support 
us in so many ways. 

If you’d like to join us next year, please SAVE 
THE DATE for Friday, August 2nd at Indian 
Canyon Golf Course.    

Scrambling for Hospice Led to a Successful Event!

Board President Rob Hawley 
and CEO Gina Drummond were 
poised to greet golfers as they 
arrived at the course.

Thank you to our 
Event Sponsors

T I T L E  S P O N S O R S
Heritage Funeral Home and Cremation
US Bank Private Wealth Management

L U N C H  S P O N S O R
Lydig

D O U B L E  E AG L E  S P O N S O R S
Bellevue Healthcare

Dupree Building Specialties
The Kalispel Tribe and Northern Quest  

Resort & Casino

E AG L E  S P O N S O R S
Hanna Dot Agency
Randall & Hurley

C O M PA S S I O N  CA R D  S P O N S O R
KR Creative Strategies

B I R D I E  S P O N S O R
D. A. Davidson & Co.

H O L E  S P O N S O R S
Avamere at South Hill

Dingus Zarecor & Associates, PLLC
Ferrante’s Marketplace Café

Hunter Elder Law, PLLC
Jan-Pro Northwest
Media Specialists

Twyford Law Office
Walt’s Mailing Service
Washington Trust Bank

G O L D E N  T I C K E T  R A F F L E  S P O N S O R
The Kalispel Tribe and Northern Quest  

Resort & Casino

AMERICAN HOLE ‘N ONE SPONSOR 
Lithia Chrysler Dodge Jeep RAM Fiat of Spokane

M E D I A  S P O N S O R
KXLY
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Continued from front page

After returning to Spokane, Terry worked at 
Southcrest Skilled Nursing for five years and as 
Director of Nursing at St. Luke’s for ten years. 

Terry began her career with Hospice of Spokane 
in 1995. When asked what drew her to hospice 
care, Terry explained, “It was during the Kübler 
Ross era when I was in nursing school, and I was 
very interested in learning more about end-of-life 
care. That, coupled with my first-hand experience 
with hospice, I knew it was the place for me.”

One of Terry’s favorite things about hospice care 
was IDT Meetings. Interdisciplinary Team Meetings 
(also known as care conferences) are held weekly 
with interdisciplinary teams of staff where each 
patient’s care is reviewed and discussed. “Everyone 
wants to help, and everyone is valued as equals 
around the table. It’s about the patient and what 
they want and need,” explained Terry. 

One of Terry’s favorite quotes is, “I love it when a 
plan comes together,” by Mr. T. Terry commented 
that it reminds her of care conference. She keeps a 
poem about IDT meetings displayed in her office, 
which we’ve shared in this newsletter. It has served 
as a constant reminder of the power of team and the 
patient being at the center of our work.

Terry has been a valued leader and mentor to so 
many of the nurses with whom she’s worked over 
the years. One such nurse is Christina Kush. “One 
of the many things I have appreciated about Terry 
is how she assumes and expects the best of her 
nurses. I’ve always treasured the tacit confidence 
she has placed in me,” commented Christina.

What will Terry miss? “The people, the patients and 
their stories,” she replied. “So many patients and 
their stories, and so many amazing team members 
who I’ve enjoyed working with over the years.”

What will we miss about Terry? “Terry’s strong 
work ethic, leadership skills, and her unwavering 
commitment and passion for serving our patients 
and their families, said CEO Gina Drummond. 
“She will be deeply missed.”

IDT Meeting
Picture yourself surrounded
By people who care about you. 
Some you know, some you don’t.

Picture them discussing you,
Your family, your pain,
Drugs to help alleviate it.

Someone says you are declining
Or you seem confused,
There is concern about your safety.

Someone says you’re defying the prognosis,
Maybe you can back off one drug,
Add a new one to help you more.

There is discussion about a hospice benefit
Or some way to help you with Medicare,
Perhaps save you money on medications.

The people surrounding your needs
Are nurses, social workers,
Pharmacist, a doctor, chaplain, volunteer.

All of them meet once a week
Without your knowledge, but
With nothing but your welfare in mind.

Picture some of them with
Deep feelings for you, your family,
That go far beyond their jobs.

This is part of the miracle called hospice.

–by Bob Jacob, Hospice Volunteer
The Connecticut Hospice
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Anonymous

Mihoko Miki

US Bank Private Wealth 
Management

Estate of John David 
Wittenbecher

$1,000 - $4,999.99

Holly Allen

American Lutheran Church

Ashley Andrews

William & Anne Aslin

Kathleen Barlow

Martin & Paula Barth

Scott & Anne Baumgartner

Bellevue Healthcare, LLC

Frank & Sharon Bouten

Michael & Jennifer Brandt

James & Elizabeth Brasch

Charlie Brewer

Kerry Brigham

Craig & Jennifer Britten

Jennifer Caesar

Cancer Care Northwest

Michelle Carpenter

Catholic Charities of Eastern 
Washington

Chevron

Colleen Connors

James & Terry Coombes

Gina Drummond & Timothy 
Renouard

DuPree Building Specialties

Earthworks Pacific, Inc.

Bud & Sue Eugster Fund at 
Innovia Foundation

Fairwinds Retirement 
Community of Spokane

Aileen Fields

Patricia Flint

Lorraine Frayne

Roland Frayne

Theresa Gabel

Sandra M. Geier

Maureen Goins

Google

Hanna Dot Agency

Rob & Brooke Hawley

Russ & Julia Hein

Hennessey Valley Funeral Home 
& Crematory

Roger & Barbara Heskett

Ellen Hoffman

Estate of Isabella C Ingles

Kenneth & Nancy Isaak

Cheri Johnson &  
Karla McKinney

Kendra Johnson

Stephen G. Johnson

Amy Khosravi

KR Creative Strategies

Sue & Alan Lesher

Liberty Mutual Insurance

Marcia Lueth

The Lydig Construction Inc. 
Charitable Fund

David & Merry Maccini

Tammy & James Majeskey

John Massey, Jr.

Patrick & Debbie McGourin

Daniel W. McMahon, Jr.

Media Specialists LLC

Carolyn & Michael Miotke

Anthony Mirara

Network for Good

Otterholt Endowment Fund at 
Innovia Foundation

John & Diane Packard

PayneWest Insurance

Christie Querna

Randall & Hurley, Inc.

RBC Wealth Management

Ronald Roberts

Richard & Karen Sayre

Raymond & Elizabeth Schatz

Brian & Kathleen Seppi

Vickie & Cecil Sienknecht

Joy Smith

Rita Snow

State of Washington  
Combined Fund Drive

Leslie & Carolyn Stephens

Brian Steverson &  
Adriane Leithauser

Theresa Sullivan

Patricia Tyler

Norma Wells

Kenneth Wicklander

Windermere North Spokane LLC

Nancy Young

William & Carole Zuppe

$1 - $999.99

Janet E. Adams

Mark & Grace Alberg

Kathleen Albright

Cindy Algeo

Beverly Allen

Christina Allen

Marla & Gregg Allen

ALSSO

Altek, Inc

Amazon Smile

Dale E. Anderson

Karen Anderson

Vicki Anderson

Steve Argule

Sharon Arnold

Jan Asbjornsen

Larry & Karen Ashim

Sandra Auseth

Scott & Pam Austin

Charles & Rose Ayars

Irene L. Babcock-Drews

Greg L. Baerlocher

John Baker

Leslie I. Baker

Richard Baker

Debra Barker &  
Robert Henderson

Dennis & Melinda Barker

Sheila Barker

Bonnie Barnard

Sherry Barrett & Tim Henkel

Marty Barth

James Barthelmess

Audrey & George Basler

Heidi Bates

Jackie Bates

Beatrix Batz

Donna Bauer

Brian Baxter

Renee Beal

Judy Bean II

Barbara Beck

Carol Beck

This list includes contributions made to Hospice of Spokane from January 1 to June 30, 2023. 
We try hard to list each name correctly; if corrections are needed, please call our 

Development Team at 509-456-0438 or email info@hospiceofspokane.org.

Thank You!
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Donald L. Berger

Gary & Anita Berven

Gerald & Sherry Beyersdorf

Colleen Birchill

John & Laura Bjorkman

Joe & Rose Blake
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Mary Lynn Boardman
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The Bond Family
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Cheryl Brown

Deborah & Gary Brown

Donald E. Brown
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Patrick & Brenda Buckley
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Douglas & Karen Burkhardt

Guy & Mary Burnell

Katie Burton
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Terry & Cathe Bushnell

Helen & Leonard Byrne

Robert Caesar

Joyce Cameron & James Carollo

Kathy Camyn

Wendle Camyn

The Carbough Family

Gene A. Carson

Carol Carter

Andrew H. Caster

Ron & Lindy Cater

Ellie Caulfield

Ronald & Judy Cauvel

Patrick Cerutti

Diana Cey-Leslie &  
Kenneth Buterbaugh

Louise Chadez

Lynn Chapman

Marie A. Chapman

Stacey & Sly Chatman

Michael Chorvat

Karen & David Clark

Ron & Dianne Clark

Randy Clark & Tom Maddox

Terri Clouse

Chris & Joy Codd

Monica A. Colley

Sue Colyar

Combined Federal Campaign

Dana Condrey

Richard Condrey

Kay Conlon

Donna M. Connell

Tom & Laurie Connolly

Ronald & Janice Cook

Patrick Cooley

Scott Cooper

Rhonda J. Cordes

Costco Wholesale

Costco Wholesale - Valley

Johnny & Barbara Cox

Joslyn Cox

Amanda Crisostomo

Thomas Cufley

Bruce Cunningham

Debbie Cushner

D.A. Davidson & Co.

Judy Dahl

Lori Daisley

Natasha Dalton

Paul & Kelley Damon

Chad & Marcia Darrah

Pat & Virginia Daugherty

Joanie & Stephen Davis

Victoria de Rubens

Dwayne Deckard

Roberta Decker

Kurt & Merrie Dehmer

Kathryn M. Denenny

Dingus, Zarecor &  
Associates PLLC

Dieu Dinh

Kathryn Diteman

David & Mavis Dittberner

Louis & Patricia Dobberstein

Kenneth Doeleman

Michael Donlan

Donna & Philip Dorsh

Margaret L. Doty

Kay Dow

Aggi Draber

Thelma Draszt

Paul Drew

Joseph Dunford

Billie Jo Dutton

Dana L. Duzan

Mark & Karen Edwards

William & Joy Egeberg

John W. Elias

Carolyn S. Eller

Barbarann Elliott

Philip Ellis

Bonnie Emch

Margaret E. Ennis

Frankie Enos

John & Rhonda Esco

F5 Networks, Inc.

Rick Fairbanks

Beverly J. Falkenberg

James Falkenburg

Julie Farmer

Linda Featherstone

June Fehlman

Donna I. Fender

Ferrante’s Marketplace Cafe

Janis & Scott Fink

Bob & Nancy Fischer

Gerard Fischer

Medina Fischer

Jeff & Ruthanne Fix

Arthur & Nancy Flagan

Kathryn Flynn

Mike Fogarty

Claire Forsell

Michelle K. Fossum

Susan Foster-Dow

Fernand & Krisha Fouladi

Suzanne Foust

Mary Ann Frandsen

Jo Frazier-Joyner

Melinda Frost

Cecilia & Ken Fry

Roy & Ardene Fullerton

Wendy Funicello

Dale & Patsy Furnish

Julie Galles

Paul & Shirley Galli

Phillip Garrett

Carlahn Gayda

The GE Foundation

Michelle & Gregg Gemmill

Jonathan Gerard

Mildred M. Gerken

Katharyn M. Getchell

Ronald & Carol Gibb

Brad & Lisa Gingerich

Fran Glisson

Bonnie Goenner

Donald & Janet Gorman

Brian Gracyalny

Erika Grant

Keme Green
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The Green Family

Ramona Griffin

Edward & Karen Groce

Debra L. Grover

Sharon Grunwald

Aaron C. Gutierrez

Russell Haakinson

Carol Haase

Duane & Lola Hagadone

Mark & Donna Haiar

Jennifer Hall

Toni Halloran

Irwin & Judy Halperin

Kenneth & Teresa Hamelin

Harlan Harden

Robert & Patricia Harper

Eric Harris

Tyler Hart

Mary Harvey

Michael Hassett

Hatch Law Office

Connie Hatfield

Kimberly Hatt

Oscar Haupt

John & Louanne Hausmann

Arthur Hayashi

Philip & Alice Hayen

Katherin Hays

Elaine Hedge

David & Margaret Heinze

Janice Heldman

D. Jean Helgeson

A. R. & L. J. Henderson

Beth Henderson

Carolyn J. Hendrikson

John Hensley

Amanda Hester

Ian Heyn

Nancy Hicks

Megan & Christina Higgins

Ken & Carol Hill

Linda Hill

Sirena & Bill Hill

Nathan Hoeksema

May Hogberg & Richard Nowell

Carol Holder

Dani Holle

Stanley & May Holm
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Retirement Community

Home Depot

Kim Hooper

Gary & Barbara Hordemann

Janice & Creigh House

Nathan Houston
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Lisa Hutchinson

Robert & Lois Iller

Marisa G. Intinarelli

Susan Jacklin

Jan-Pro Northwest

Robert & Sharon Jayne

William & Tana Jenecke

Kelly Jenkins

Tor Jensen

Johnson & Johnson,  
Matching Gifts Program 

Lorraine Johnson

Jane E. Johnston

Jeanie C. Jones

Kelly Jones

Kent & Barbara Jones

Shirley Joyce

Amber Judd

Paul Kachel & Mary Ann Kunkel

Cheryl Kadmiri

Matt Kamerer

Kennard Kapstafer

Edna Karjalahti

Anthony Katsaris
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Robert Kennedy

Gary Kennison

Erin Kent

Margaret Ann Kester

Charles Kimmelman

Brad King

Jacqueline Kinley

Peter & Joann Klager
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Sandra Krause

Roger & Sandra Kruse
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Scott & Cathy Kuhn

Mary Lenore Lambeau

Kimberly Lammers
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Rosemary Langdon

Roy & Michelle Lange
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Carol Lawton

Pearl Leach

Eric V. LeFaber

James Lehr

Julie Lehr

Mary Lemon

Daniel J. Lennon

Victoria Leuthold
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Barry & Sharon Livengood
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Jennifer & James Lucke

Susanne Lunt
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Lydig Construction
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Bill & Karol Maier

Diane W. Malinak

Joy Malmberg

S. B. Malmstad-Gow

Stan Malnar

Keri Maltos

Elaine C. Mann

Alana Manning

Heidi Marazzo
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Remainder Trust

Joyce E. Marshall

Douglas Mastel

Richard & Cheryl Materne

Dennis H. & Florence A. Mauer

Wayne Mauer

Patricia Maxwell

Michele McCollough
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Neta L. McKenzie

Paul & Linda Meissner

Lue & Danny Mencke

Joan E. Menzies

Shelley Merrill

David W. Merritt
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Microsoft

Chris & Annette Milionis

Ken & Sarah Miller
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Laureen & Darrel Monasmith

William T. Morkill
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Bonnie M. Morrow
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Thomas & Barbara Moser

Don & Anita Mouda

Michelle Mullin

Charles J. Murphy

James & Linda Murray

Jim & Jill Murphy
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Rebecca Nappi

Katie Nega

Jill & Matt Nellenbach

Catherine Nelson

Ellen Nelson

Erik Nelson

Erik V. Nelson
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Terri Nelson

Ralph Nevers

Carol & George Nichols

Yolanda Nischan

Emily Noland

George & Chyrl Novan

Ana Nunn

Susan Nush

Anne & Russell Oakley

Kimberley O’Connor

Robert & Frances Olson

Suzanne O’Neil

Anne Oswald

Nancy Othmer

David & Mary Louise Ottem

Charles L. Owens

Greg Paciorek

Samuel & Judy Palpant

Carole Parfett

David R. Parish

David & Kristine Park

Kristen Parker

Mary Kate Parker

Camille J. Patterson

Julie Patterson

Norma Paulson

Georgia Payne

Terinda Payton

Libby Pechtl and the  
Pederson Family

Joe & Deanna Peck

Jacob Pederson

Lowell & Shelly Pederson

Vince Pendergrass

Alice Penna

Lynda Perlin

Grant & Dixie Person

Robert F. Peterson

Marlis Peterson Spawn

Barbara Pflugrad

Marc & Mary Ellen Phillips

Clint & Kathleen Phipps

Jennifer Pickett

Heidi Pierce

Richard & Nancy Piersol

Sharon L. Piumbroeck

Laurel Plumage

Mike & Joan Poirier

Wayne Pomerleau

Robert & Patsy Postma

Janet Potter

Lisa Potter

Sally Poutiatine

Michael and Sandra Povich

Wanda Powers

Kim & Pam Predisik

Principal Financial Group

Maxine Proper

Jonna G. Provinsal

Sheila M. Prugh

Patricia Quinn & Family

Elizabeth Ramirez

Diana Ramsdale

Random Acts of Art

Robert & Janet Rands

Julie Rankin

Christine Rasmussen

Janet L. Ray

Richard & Trudy Raymond

Norma Rebollar

Redman Family Fund at  
Innovia Foundation

Cydney T. Rees

Tony Renouard

Amanda Richards

Robert Richardson

David Richey

Lynne Ridlon

Leo Roberts

Thomas & Debra Robinson

Barbara Rodman

John Rosler & Brenda Covert

Eric & Angela Roth

Alan & Suzanne Rubens

Scott Rudd

Karen J. Ruef

Janet Ruehl

Edith Rustemeyer

Robert & Grace Ryley

Saint Rahab  
Compassionate Home

Deloris Sanders

Matthew & Jill Sanger

Bette Santa Rosa

Gloria Saunders

Craig & Barbara Savage

Mary Savage

Bryce Schaffner

Michael & Mary Ellen 
Schattman

Catharine D. Scherer

Jacki Schmick

Joe & Maureen Schneider

Fred & Janet Schoenhard

Cynthia Schroeder

Gary Schroeder

Mary & Kelly Schulz

Jo Ann & David Schwartz

David & Susan Scott

Elizabeth T. Scott

Richard & Helen Scott

Glenda Sederstrom

Rachel Seedall

Christopher Sexton

William & Elizabeth Sexton

Beth M. Shagina

Norma Jean Shaw

Kathryn Shawgo

Michael & Alice Shea

Rosemary A. Shockley

Ron & Judy Shores

John & Fredricka Siegel

Carole Sima

Julie Simmons

Brian & Brandy Singer

Carol Sipes

Richard & Natalie Sitarz

Noreen M. Sivertson

Marilyn Sjolund

Ann Slack

Christi & Gil Smith

Gary & Sarah Smith

Ina Mae Smith

Joanne F. Smith

Joy Bourn Smith

Kimberely Smith

Lola Smith

Mary Snavely

Sydnee Snowden

Mark & Valerie Sonderen

Dean & Diane Sonnenberg

The Sowa Family

Shelley Speck

Kris Spelman

Gerry Sperling

Mary E. Spilker

Spokane Faith Center

Spokane County United Way

Spokane Valley Eagles Aux. 
3433

Gregg & Gloria Sprague

Patrick M. Sprute

Susan Stannard & Family

Anastasia Stavrogina

STCU

Laurie Stewart

Mike Stohler

Terry Stott

Barbara Strader

Ashlyn & Daniel Strobeck

Dana & Carl Strode

John & Laura Stuart

Marilyn Summers

Joanne Sweeny & Leslie Benoy

Dotti Tamez

David & Cindy Tanner

Dale & Neva Taylor

Robert Teal

Terry & Carolyn Thayer

Marsha L. Thomas

Marisa Thompson

Thrivent Charitable Impact  
& Investing

Robert Bruce Throckmorton

Diane Tonani

Marlene & Ed Torrison
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Debbie Toth

Michael & Robin Toth

Toyon Research Corporation

Donald F. Trail, Architect

Cathy Truong

Sharon & John Tschirgi

Twyford Law Offices

John D. Tyson

United Way of Pierce County

URM Stores Inc Spokane

David Van Belle

Gregory & Alayne Vandiver

Lorna B. VanLankeren

Tony Vaughn

Dennis & Jane Veter

Lynn Vierling

Chris Villani

John & Erna Vinje

VMware Foundation

Criss Wahl

Jeffrey & Julie Walker

Nancy Walker

Christi & Jeffrey Wallace

Tim Walsh & Edwina Gilbertson

Walt’s Mailing Service

Diane Ward

Patricia Wardian

Steve & Laurie Warren

Washington Trust Bank

Deann Waterman

James Webster

Richard & Carie Weeks

Irene Weir

The Wells Family

Scott Wenzel

Brian & Amy Werst

Michael & Jessica Whitman 
Family Foundation

John Wiess

Robert & Linda Wigert

Rosemarie Wildey

Craig Willardson

Leslie Willey

Jackson Williams

Mike & Vargie Williams

Paul & Diane Wilson

Melissa Winslow

Conrad M. Wold

Janet Wolf

Michael D. Wolfe

Allen Wolter

Mel & Judi Woods

Edward Woodworth

Jim & Patricia Wright

Jessica Yaeger

Luke & Lara Zarecor

Louise Zovanyi

Tomie & John Zuchetto

Martin & Judie Zyskowski

In Kind Donors

7 Wonders  
Beauty - Spa - Wellness

Arbor Crest Wine Cellars

Charles & Rose Ayars

The Backyard Public House

Carol Bannister

Bardic Brewing & Cider

Barrister Winery

Mike Bass

Big Barn Brewing Co.

The Bike Hub

John & Laura Bjorkman

Black Label Brewing Co.

Blue Zoo

The Bohemian

Judy Boomer

Boston’s Pizza Restaurant  
& Sports Bar

Buffalo Wild Wings 
 (Spokane Valley)

Glenn & Mary Bug-Smith

Cathay Inn

Consign Furniture & Jewelry

Core Pilates

Lorraine Costanza

Costco Wholesale

Cougar Crest Estate Winery

Craftsman Cellars

Shelly Dashiell

Gina Drummond & 
 Timothy Renouard

Ferrante’s Marketplace Café

Jeannine Marx Fruci

Edwina Gilbertson & Tim Walsh

Gonzaga University Athletics

Susan Graham

Helix Wines

Mindi Hogan

HopsnDrops

Icicle Brewing Co.

Iron Goat Brewing

Inland Cider Mill

J Miller Salon

Jewelry Design Center

Robin Johnson

Cheyenne Johnson

The Kalispel Tribe and  
Northern Quest Resort  
& Casino

Amy Khosravi

The Kitchen Engine

KR Creative Strategies

Lakes Community Church

Latah Creek Wine Cellars

Alan & Sue Lesher

Debbie & Michael Leslie

Liberty Lake Wine Cellars

Lolo Boutique

Lydig Construction

Mindy Jo Lyons

Marguerite’s Nail Boutique

Maryhill Winery

Debbie McCulley

Dan & Erin McLaughlin

Pam McLaughlin

Kristy Mylroie

Patricia O’Callaghan

Becky Olsen

Pawpular Companions

Pawsitive Connection  
Dog Training

Pepper Bridge Winery

Peters & Sons

Physical Therapy Associates

Pine Acres Par 3 and  
Driving Range

Mike & Joan Poirier

Polka Dot Pottery

Precision CNC Machining  
& Woodcraft

Red Robin

Robert Karl Cellars

Richard & Karen Sayre

Pam Schroeder

Brian & Kathleen Seppi

Sharp Shooting Indoor Range  
& Gun Shop

Chris & Dan Silver

Tami Smith

Spokandy

Spokane Indians Baseball Club

Spokane Potters Guild

Gregg & Gloria Sprague

Starbucks - Shadle Ctr.

Georgie Tarrant

Tastes & Teas

Noreen Taylor

Terra Blanca Winery  
& Estate Vineyard

The Tin Roof

Thomas Clare Cellars

Trader Joe’s (South Hill)

V du V Wines

Valley Assembly of God Quilters

Vino! A Wine Shop

Vintage King Jewelry

Wanderlust Delicato

Washington State Quilters- 
Spokane Chapter

We Play

Richard Weatherly

WestCoast Entertainment

Carol White

Wild Walls Climbing Gym

Cindy Wolf

X-Golf
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